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 ‘Happiness Through Learning’

	A meeting of the Governing Body of Brompton Community Primary School was held on Thursday 18 January 2024 @ 5:30pm at the school

	Minutes 


	Core Functions of GB:

· Ensure clarity of vision, ethos, and strategic direction

· Holding the Head Teacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils, and the performance management of staff

· Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money well spent

Present: Jane Byrne, HT (JB); Dave Manning DHT (DM); Tony Whiteley (TW); Tim Pennett (TP) and Richard Lonsdale (RL)
Absent: Paul Forbes, Nigel Hebron and Lorna Hazelwood
In attendance: Caroline Rayner (NYC Clerk) & Nicola Milton (NYC Bursar)

	PART ‘A’ – PROCEDURAL



	No.
	Item
	Actions

	BCP/001/24
	Welcome and apologies for absence, and to determine whether any absences should be consented to.  

Apologies had been received from PF and NH and these were consented to. As both the Chair and the Vice were not present for the meeting TW came forward as a substitute Chair for the purpose of this meeting. This however meant that only comments could be noted, and no decisions could be final.
There had not been any apologies received from LH but her absence was consented to.

The meeting was quorate with 5 governors present.

	

	BCP/002/24
	To remind governors of the need to declare interests, pecuniary or non-pecuniary

There were none.

	

	BCP/003/24
	To determine whether any part of the proceedings should be treated as confidential and excluded from the minutes to be made available for public inspection

Nothing deemed as confidential.


	

	BCP/004/24
	Notification of urgent other business

There was no other urgent business notified.

	

	BCP/005/24
	To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 16 November 2023
There were a couple of small typos and amendments to be made to the minutes and the Clerk will amend these and have them signed by the Acting Chair of that meeting, TW

	CLERK



	BCP/006/24
	To consider matters arising from the previous minutes and for which there is no separate agenda item
BCP/141/23 – Mrs Mitchell went to see outdoor equipment at another school to see what they had for the children to play with
BCP/143/23 – The school chose a reconditioned copier and only one, this has now been installed 

BCP/144/23 – JB advised that there was no governor attendance at the deaf awareness training unfortunately.
	

	BCP/007/24
	Correspondence

There was none.


	

	BCP/008/24
	November Detailed & Summary Budget
NM asked if there were any queries or questions after the circulation of the budget papers.
TW asked about the Parent Pay issue with Breakfast Club arrears and that parents aren’t clearing their debts quickly enough and some had been outstanding a long time. So going forward a decision was made by the school to not allow children access to the clubs if there have been no payments forthcoming. Also now making sure that school lunches are paid for quickly as well. 

There has also been a small issue with the incomes of the wrap around club not balancing and this was found to be to do with staff members children. They can’t really run the club if staff can’t have their children with them as that creates a childcare need for the staff, so there needs to be some understanding round that.
Pupil Premium income is down, and TW asked how we encourage parents to sign up for Free School Meals (FSM) if they aren’t already claiming it, especially those that are in KS1 as they are universally free but should still be claiming for FSM anyway. It is a difficult topic to discuss with parents sometimes. School already put it out in the School Newsletter.
It was questioned why The Foundation Stage Unit (FSU) has a low budget and JB said its set by her as they don’t specifically need as much throughout the year, and if needed can be purchased on different budget codes.
The governors in attendance were happy with the budget.

	

	BCP/009/24
	Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS) 
TP spoke briefly about the SFVS that had been carried out in November 23. The only action was about the inventory, and this has now been completed. 
The Chair had previously agreed this was ok and NM will update this and submit


	

	BCP/010/24
	Health and Safety update

Paperwork checks due on 7th February with Donna Storey. The Spring risk assessment need completing.
Richard will carry out the next Termly Visual Inspection (TVI) asap and will call the office to let them know the day he can do it. 


	RL

	BCP/011/24
	Policies for Review
Health & Safety Policy had been circulated prior to the meeting and there had been no queries or questions received about it. It will be ratified once we confirm with the Chair/Vice Chair that they agree and have no further questions. 

	NH/PF

	BCP/012/24
	Safeguarding

All school staff did the training that took place on the 8 January and are all currently completing the PREVENT and County Lines training as well. The Certificates are going to Mrs Pennett which is good. The governors were booked onto the Safeguarding course on 16 Jan which the school paid for but only three managed to attend unfortunately. 
The Clerk mentioned the NYC courses that are available, and which are mostly all free to the school as they buy into the SLA. DM said they could also look to book a course via The Key as they offer some good courses.
CPoMs is used for behaviour and Safeguarding throughout the school. There is an incident book for bad pupil language, behaviour etc which is then logged on CPoMs. The staff are good at using this and log everything.

There is some staff training on Monday night to go through some Ofsted prep.

JB handed out some safeguarding tests for the governors and the Clerk to quickly complete there and then to test their knowledge. All governors got most of the questions correct. 
JB updated that there is one child on Child Protection, one Child in Need and 12 children with Early Help intervention.
JB had circulated the Annual Report to the Governing Body on Safeguarding Children 23-24 to all governors on 12 January and asked that governors read through this and ask to see any policies listed if they wished to. She also encouraged questions about this at any time.
The governors present at the meeting were happy with this document.

	

	BCP/013/24
	KCSiE
Those governors present at the meeting, that had not already signed the KCSiE signing sheet did so. There were one or two governors left who needed to sign to say they had read the revised document. The Clerk will chase them at the next meeting.

The Clerk was reminded to explain acronyms in full just in case governors, or those reading the notes of any meeting, do not know what they stand for. 



	CLERK

	BCP/014/24
	Performance Management update

This took place with NH and TP and the targets for the Head were set for the upcoming year. They had thought that the previous targets were quite figure heavy and these new ones are now more achievable.
The governors were happy with this approach.

	

	PART ‘B’ – SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT


	BCP/015/24
	School Self-Evaluation Form (SEF)
This had been circulated prior to the meeting and had been totally revised by JB.
TW asked about self-monitoring and he asked for as many governors as possible to attend the school for their subject area and observe lessons and speak to the children. Its important to get these done as its good evidence for Ofsted. Can we try and all ensure to visit school this half term to get a visit done? The governors will try and carry out a visit.  
SK will arrange a meeting with Miss Greer for a SEND catch-up asap.

TW had had some questions on his previous visit for EYFS that JB went through quickly with him.
TW asked what was meant by Fast Track attendance procedures if usual support was not successful as stated on-page 16? JB said that these are like a negotiating tool to assist with getting that child into school, such as a specific need/request. Could it also include Early Help? Yes, it could if needed.

Staff wellbeing questionnaires are carried out and these are valuable to gather staff feelings and issues. There was one concern recently about marking and this was discussed and subsequently resolved. 
TW asked what was meant by the term Streamlining with regards to the Marking Policy. JB said that the marking is still there and is always going to be needed but there has to be some variance in the amount of marking that is done. For example, marking for Year 6 pupils is very different to other years. The marking carried out needs to be picked selectively and be purposeful marking. DM said that verbal feedback is also very effective as well. The marking is for the child themselves so that they can see how they are progressing. There isn’t any point in doing something that’s not needed.

SK said he found it interesting that the school encourages pupil self-marking as well and they have colour coding which helps the children with self-reflection. 

Is there a no emails at the weekend policy? JB said no, not really as there shouldn’t be any need for parents to email staff over the weekend or on an evening. And if they do then staff will respond on Monday when back at work.
TW asked what should we say if Ofsted ask governors about staff workload? JB said we can say all of the above and that staff meetings are meaningful and necessary. No need to have meetings or mark things that aren’t needed. 

Some schools have developed a feedback policy only and are not actually marking any books. Brompton have a marking and feedback policy which works very well.

The document has been totally revised and it is an ever-changing document.
	ALL

SK

	BCP/015/24
	Governor training

TP advised that he had the next part of the Introduction to Governors course on 25th January

	

	BCP/015/24
	NYCC Governor Autumn Term update

This had been circulated to all governors and the Clerk advised that there are a number of training courses listed on there and other useful information. 

	

	BCP/015/24
	Pupil Premium

DM went through the data, with the governors, from the Age-Related Expectation Summary Report. The pupils were split down over subject areas. Its noted that writing is an area to focus on. The impact of covid is still showing across the year groups. There were 14 Pupil Premium pupils below the expected level in writing.

DM advised that some children will be put onto a monitoring programme.

The Missing Assessments column is just where there are classes that haven’t done that subject area yet so it will balance out.

Reading Writing and Maths are the key priorities as expected.

The number breakdown is as follows: 50 children on Pupil Premium; 40 are on Free School Meals; 1 Ever 6 and 11 of our pupils are Service children.
A number of children fall low across all areas but not too many. 
TP asked what ARE was and what the risk of falling behind means – these are children that are where they are supposed to be but if they stop trying at the level they are currently at then they will fall below the required standard.

All governors were very happy with these numbers and explanations given.
	

	BCP/015/24
	Skills Audit

The Clerk said that this will be sent out at some point soon for all governors to complete so the school and Governing board can determine where they may need a governor to have a particular skill/experience in. 

	CLERK

	PART ‘C’ – OTHER BUSINESS


	BCP/126/23
	To deal with any matters agreed for consideration under item 4 above

There were none


	

	BCP/127/23
	“Website Wednesday” - governors to check the school website before the meeting for updates, information & compliance and raise any issues.

The website is looking good, and the policies are all updated. The council managed service is really helping with staff workload and also having to manage what needs to be put on is so much easier as just sent through to them and they add it.
TW asked if they had considered subject pages? DM said not specifically. JB feels that it could open up the school for more questioning on specific subjects.
TP asked if there is a way of determining site visitors and DM said this is possible and will ask for this to be added. Would be useful to see how many visit the site.

	

	BCP/128/23
	“What Impact have we made”
Governors need to be more present in the school and have mentioned that they will try to increase their profile and monitoring in the school
Safeguarding report was discussed and challenged 


	

	BCP/129/23
	Date and time of next meeting

29 February 2024 @ 5:30pm
	

	BCP/130/23
	AOB
Attendance had been missed off the Agenda by the Clerk so was discussed as an AOB item. 
The school is sitting just above national average at 95.3% with the national average being 94.7% 

No Severely Persistently Absent  

12% Persistently Absent
27.4% at Amber

Year 6 are suffering a little as there is one child who is bringing the figure down as often off at the moment.
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